ALERT: DANGER AT THE ISRAEL-JORDAN BORDER

April 25, 2025

The America Team has learned that Israeli security forces, in seeking to stop Hamas terrorists from entering their country during the current Israel-Hamas war, have been shooting at Eritrean and other refugees and migrants when they attempt to cross the border irregularly from Jordan into Israel. In recent weeks, several Eritreans have been shot dead. Our Israeli colleagues caution that any attempted crossing from Jordan is extremely dangerous at this time, and that those who attempt to cross may be killed.

The circumstances of Eritrean refugees in Israel are described more generally in this website at Seeking Refuge and Asylum: Surviving in Israel and Faces and Voices: In Israel – December 2022.
